HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall on 3rd July 2012. 

Present – Cllrs C Cartledge, HJ Rodgers,  D Jackson,  R. Ollé, J Shuttleworth, T. Wain and J Wedgwood.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer) , AP Jones (Clerk),  Cllr J. Hodgkinson  (OPC Rep), Jean Monks (District Cllr)  and PCSO Anthony Boswell. 

56.  Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Hanley, Mander and Schofield. 
57. There were no declarations of interest. 

Public Participation

58.1 District Cllr Jean Monks gave a presentation on the new Recycling arrangements. This will be implemented in stages and by 26th October 2012 all areas will be operating to the new system. Cllr Monks invited feedback on the new arrangements. It was noted that with the new contractor, there is the opportunity to correct issues, such as providing smaller lorries where the larger ones currently used have damaged pavements.  Resolved – Clerk to forward all the information on the changes to the Village Caretaker. Also, Cllr Monks advised that Cllr Twigg has grants of £200 available for village projects, and Cllrs were encouraged to identify suitable village organisations to apply.
 58.2. PCSO Anthony Boswell gave a report of service calls and crimes reported for May. 

1 call received for drink driving.

1 call for a car blocking the road at Ibbotsons Croft

I call regarding a suspicious van.

1 call regarding door to door selling
1 call regarding anti social skateboarding.

Crimes reported – 

Spare wheel was taken from a vehicle on Crossland Road (uncertain of date).

02/06 Theft of 2 coats from Outdoor shop. Car reg taken but insufficient evidence.

04/06 Common assault – a BB gun was fired and hit a passer by.

06/06 Assault – 2 persons reported in a scuffle, undetected.

10/06 A bag was left at the tennis court and on return an Ipod had been stolen.

20/06 Theft of motorcycle at Leadmill.

20/21/06 Landrover interfered with

                     Quad bike stolen from Station Road.

                     Gear box stolen from car.

Last three vehicle crimes believed to be carried out by a team driving into Hathersage from Hope Valley overnight. PCSO Boswell encouraged residents to make use of alarms, CCTV, keeping cars locked in garages and ensuring car keys were not visible from doorway of house.

PCSO Boswell left the meeting at this point.

59. Minutes of the meeting of 29th May 2012 had been circulated and were signed by the Chairman. 

60.1 Planning Applications –

NP/DDD/0512/0500 for 4, Birley View, Crossland Road,

Relaxation of local occupancy condition.

Resolved: Clerk to register on-line that HPC object to this application on the grounds that it goes against the local need for affordable housing provision, that it will be likely to cause a rise in the house price and it will create a precedent.
NP/DDD/0512/0555 for 10, Fellview Close.
Two storey rear extension with small addition to the ground floor. Pitched roof to match existing.

NP/DDD/0512/0556 for 11, Fellview Close.

Two storey rear extension with small addition to the ground floor.

There were no objections or comments with regard to these applications.

NP/DDD/0512/0453 for Stanage Hall, Oddfellows Road.

Improving front of Memorial Hall by covering blocked off windows with a printed polycarbonate sheet resembling the original stained-glass windows. Resolved: Clerk to register HPC positive approval of this application as an improvement to the appearance of the building.

60.2 Planning Decisions 
NP/DDD/1111/1226   Ash Dene, Ninelands Road. Construction of a studio for yoga. GRANTED with conditions . Noted.
NP/DDD/0412/0347 Advertisement consent for the re-branding of Hathersage RBS Bank to Santander. GRANTED. Noted.
61. Financial Matters 

61.1  Resolved;  Monthly accounts to  3rd July  2012 were approved. Noted. Swimming Pool takings continue well below the budgeted figure, with the worst 3 months of wet weather since records began. This will impact on the money available for close season repairs and maintenance.
61.2 The Accounts had been circulated and were approved for payment. Noted. that the item of £67.29 for Jubilee picnic expenses was offset by the grant of £50 from DDDC.  Also noted that the payment to TouristNet had arisen through contact with staff at the pool. After advertising with Tourist Net UK 2 years ago it had been decided not to use them in future. Resolved: Councillors to view the Tourist Net site to enable a decision about future advertising to be made at the next meeting.
61.3 Cheque signing arrangements for the next meeting – Cllrs Rodgers and Schofield.
61.4 Appointment of Internal Auditor for 2012/13. Resolved: This needs to be arranged by the end of April 2013. Treasurer to contact Brian Wood and provide an outline of HPC requirements. 
61.5 Butcher’s Car Park Rent. Resolved: In view of current market conditions it was not thought appropriate to increase the rent this year.  Treasurer to write and notify the tenants. (Cllr Jackson to OK) 

61.6 On-line Banking. Resolved:  RFO to set this up.  If it is possible to have access to input the payment details without having authority to confirm payment, RFO to have access without authority. If having access to input automatically includes authority to confirm payment, authority to be set up as officer and 2 councillors required to process every transaction. Weekly and daily transaction value limit to be set up in line with current transactions. Signatory arrangements (card reader holders) yet to be confirmed.
61.7  RFO Salary. Resolved:  RFO accepted under protest that his salary is to be increased by one spinal point. 
62. Recreation Committee

62.1 The minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting of 12th June had been circulated. Cllr Jackson, Chairman of the Recreation Committee gave a summary. The Cllrs attending the meeting to review the solarium plans had agreed that the initial scheme would go forward to planning. Visibility for the cafe and security were noted as key issues. We have received an insurance claim which has been sent to the insurance company. Becky Schofield has received a job offer which she will take up from 25th July. Congratulations to Becky on her success. Ashley Watts will organise cover for the pool.  The pool fundraising group are doing a great job, with 4 adverts bringing in £1,360 on annual contracts.

62.2 Future of Hathersage Pool. Resolved: Clerk to arrange a meeting with Tony Favell, Jean Monks, Jacque Bevan and Judith Twigg as soon as possible, and 2 meetings if needed to accommodate diaries.
62.3 Request for a repeat “Midnight Swim” (evening) event. Resolved: Recreation Committee gave the go ahead, Clerk to notify Chris Wilkinson and Annette Illidge to go ahead and liaise with Becky Schofield and Mike Wellington direct. 

62.4 Information: A fundraising party/event has been arranged for 8th September, tickets £12.

63. Clerk’s Report – Correspondence
63.1 Noted: The Annual Report is being circulated to councillors for proof reading and following this will be printed and distributed to residents.

63.2 Noted: Edale Mountain Rescue Team had responded regarding their policy on use of lights and sirens when travelling through the village. The Clerk gave a brief outline. The letter is available for anyone wishing to see the full details.
63.3 Noted: In accordance with the new Code of Conduct requirements, Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) forms were issued to all councillors for completion and return to the Parish Room for Clerk to collect and forward to the Monitoring Officer within the deadline (28th July). Clerk and RFO are attending training on 9th July so any queries on completion of the forms can be raised with the officers following that date. Noted that the completed forms will be accessible to the public via the parish council website.

A full day’s training course on the wider implications of the Localism Act will be held on 23rd July (9.30 – 4.15) at Trowell Parish Hall, Stapleford Road, Trowell NG9 3QA. (It’s being run by Notts ALC) The Chair, Treasurer and Clerk will be attending and it is recommended that other councillors attend.
63.4 DCC Excellence in the Community Awards. Resolved: Nomination agreed and Cllr Rodgers to deal with this.

63.5 Noted: DDDC Area Community Forums are being held 17th July (ABC Bakewell) and 23rd July (Town Hall Matlock).  Both start at 7.00 p.m. It was recognised that these meetings clash with other meetings and training. The Chairman encouraged anyone who could manage to go.
63.6 Long Causeway TRO – consultation process.  Noted: The Clerk had written in support of the OPC letter as agreed but had been notified that only OPC was included in the consultation at this stage. HPC letter had stressed that Hathersage residents were every bit as much affected as Outseats by developments on Long Causeway. HPC will take part in a wider consultation later in the process. Cllr Wedgwood is co-ordinating petitions and witness statements. All councillors are encourage to give their personal evidence.
63.7 National Park Authority approach to community planning and the Localism Act – meeting 17th July, Edale Village Hall. Resolved: Cllr Olle to attend.

63.8  A letter has been received from DCC regarding the New Youth Offer.  Noted: In summary, the intention is for services to continue but funding is to be sourced from a Youth Activities Grant, the voluntary community and the independent sector. The Chairman pointed out the implications for the lease on Stanage Hall, i.e. that the Management Committee would be obliged to find other paying groups to use the hall.

63.9 Noted:  There is a PDNPA consultation on sustainable building techniques and renewable energy. Representations must be received before 6th August 2012. The details can be viewed at www.peakdistrict.gov.uk/consultations and representations can be made by email to policy@peakdistrict.gov.uk
64 Outseats Parish Council
64.1 Noted: The minutes of the last OPC meeting had been circulated. 

64.2 Resolved: Cllr Rodgers will be HPC representative at the 23rd July OPC meeting. 
64.3 Noted: OPC have sent proposals for the constitution of the JTC. These were passed to Cllr Olle, Chair of the JTC.

64.4 OPC had sent a suggestion that the Mutual Interests Group be renamed the Combined Councils Working Group Resolved: This was agreed.

64.5 OPC had agreed the make-up of the Village Amenities Group at 2.1 Resolved: The Village Amenities Group would take on responsibility for the discussions with DDDC regarding the Public Conveniences.  

65 Village Matters

65.1 Noted: The Village Centre Group Minutes of 20th June had been received and circulated. Plans for the Village Centre were to be displayed at the Gala. Noted. There was a subsequent query that plans submitted by a Parish Council only paid half usual planning application fees Resolved: Clerk to look into this.  

65.2 Noted: Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee Minutes of 30th April had been received and circulated. The committee had subsequently met on 2nd July (minutes to follow.)
65.3 Noted: Alan Kydd, the Footpaths Officer had submitted his quarterly report which had been circulated in advance of the meeting. No further action was required.

65.4 Public Conveniences – Resolved: This project was now to be under the remit of the new Village Amenities Group.
65.5 Burial Ground Consecration. Noted: Arrangements are now in hand with Bishop Alastair’s office direct.

65.6 Callow Bank : The Chairman gave an update of progress. Noted: Google satellite images give a clear historical perspective on the bank, and it is encouraging that Stanton in the Peak similar track is now a bridleway.

65.7 Playing Field: Noted: Japanese knotweed is in the playing field. Action to clear will be taken at appropriate times.
66. All DALC Circulars have been circulated to councillors; there were no other items for circulation.

67. The next meeting will be held on 7th August 2012.
68. There were no other items for information or August agenda. (Cllr Jackson gave apologies for the August meeting.)

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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